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Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



 
Peace Christian Reformed Church 

Menno, SD 
August 21, 2022 

 
 
 

Organist/Pianist    Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Pastor Bill Vis 

Call to Worship 

Invocation 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Red Hymnal p. 82  Blessed Be the Name 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

Gideons Presentation 

*Hymn:  Red Hymnal p. 505  Send the Light! 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate -- by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, for General Fund 

  Separate plate offering for Gideons 
 

* Hymn:  Red Hymnal 128  Wonderful Words of Life 

Scripture:  Isaiah 55:1-11 P. 782 

Sermon:  The Spirit and the Word 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Red Hymnal p. 502  We've a Story to Tell 

* Apostles Creed 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn:  Red Hymnal p. 104  Lord, Dismiss Us with Thy Blessing 

Postlude  

*Please stand if able 



 

Today/This Week: 
August 21 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Upcoming: 
August 28 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. 
September 7 – First confirmation class 
September – Peace CRC delivers Meals on Wheels 
September 29 – Blood Drive at Peace, 12:00 noon – 6 p.m. 
 
August 14:  Attendance - 82; Offering – $2315 General Fund 
 
 
SOUND SYSTERM for August:  Daniel Hauck 
USHER for August:  Brent Haberman 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of August 21 – 
David & Jeanne Sayler, Leona Schaeffer, and Joseph Schaeffer. 
 
GIDEONS:  Today there is a separate plate offering for the Gideons.  Please 
consider donating to this very worthy group. 
 
PRAYER CONCERNS:  We pray for Phil & Linda Neuharth and Phil & Ashley 
Neuharth in the passing of their mother and grandma, Virginia Neuharth, and in 
the passing of Ashley’s grandpa last week.  Virginia’s funeral was held Friday at 
Zion Reformed Church. 
We also pray for Sharon & Verlyn Hauck and family in the passing of Sharon’s 
brother-in-law, Lloyd Mills, this past week. 
 
FROM THE MENNO SCHOOL:  Thank you to the Peace Christian Reformed 
Church for the treats placed in the mailboxes of the staff at the Menno Public 
School today on our first day back. We appreciate your thoughtfulness. 
 
CREATION MUSEUM/ARK ENCOUNTER:  Interest has been expressed in doing 
another Creation Museum and Ark Encounter trip.  If interested, please sign up 
on the sheet in the social hall.  This does not obligate you but guides us in the 
amount of interest out there.  Currently, thinking next August, 2023. 
 
 



 
POWER SHOW VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  The mission committee has been 
approved by the Power Show board to have an outside canopy near the 
Carousel building for free kids activities Saturday, September 24 from 10 am to 
4 pm and Sunday, September 25 from 11 am to 4 pm. There will be a sign-up 
sheet in the social hall for 2 hour time slots or whatever help you are willing to 
donate! Thank you in advance for your time. If you have any questions, please 
contact Danielle Schaeffer or Whitney Schaeffer. 
 
ALZHEIMERS WALK:  The annual Alzheimers Walk will be held in Sioux Falls at 
Levitt at the Falls on September 17.  Danielle Schaeffer is the team captain again 
this year.  The team is looking for walkers and donations.  Donations can be 
made at www.act.alz.org by searching for Team Connie (scroll down looking for 
the correct team – Danielle is listed as team captain), and clicking “Donate to 
the Team” on Team Connie’s page.  Talk to Danielle for more information. 
 
MEALS ON WHEELS:  Peace delivers Meals on Wheels for the month of 
September.  Please consider giving a day, a few days, or a week….whatever 
works in your schedule.  There is a calendar on the table in the social hall to sign 
up for days to deliver meals.  If you’ve never delivered meals before, Donna 
Zeeb will be able to help you out with the information needed! 
 
MISSION COMMITTEE PROJECT: Thank you to all who donated items and 
money for the back-to school mission project. Due to your generosity, we have 
everything we need, plus $150 in seed money to go toward the next project.  
 
CONSISTORY MEETING NOTES:  Meeting called to order by chairman Henry 
Bender.  Pastor Bill Vis had opening devotions.  The classis meeting has been 
moved from Menno CRC to Luverne, MN CRC on Sept  15.  Galen Guthmiller and 
Jeremy Zeeb gave general fund and building fund reports.  Jeremy Zeeb 
reported that the two new parsonage garage doors have been installed by Gene 
Bender.  Health concerns of the church members were discussed.  Rano 
Kirschenman reported that the camera for church services has arrived and being 
installed in the near future.  Next meeting is scheduled for September 21 at 
8 p.m. 
 

 
PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Henry Bender Brett Guthmiller 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Randy Woehl Jeremy Zeeb 
Roger Guthmiller David Sayler 
Rano Kirschenman 

http://www.act.alz.org/

